## RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

## **Bowling Committee September 7, 2017**

The meeting was called to order by Chair Ron Smith at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

**PRESENT:** Chair Ron Smith, Co-Chair Stella Van Ness and Committee Members Darrell Larson, Bruce Lamb, Jim Powell, Fred Jones, Sharon McCauley, Chet Sharpe and Sun City Bowling Association President Roger Beebe

**RCSC STAFF:** RCSC Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

GUESTS: RCSC Board President Rich Hoffer and Member Ron Shasteen

**APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:** The Summary from the May 4, 2017 meeting was approved.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Randy reported on several projects that were completed at both Bell and Lakeview Lanes. Software update for the credit/debit system is complete. All fall leagues are up and running. Still in need of bowlers for various leagues and hoping to fill those positions this fall.

**Di Tormanen, USBC League Director:** A written report was read in Di Tormanen's absence noting the upcoming tournaments and dates; Valley of the Sun scheduled for September 23<sup>rd</sup> & 24<sup>th</sup>, Maricopa County Sr. Women's Tournament scheduled for October 14<sup>th</sup> & 15<sup>th</sup> and BVL at Union Hills will be held on November 4<sup>th</sup>. Last year over \$27,000.00 was collected in donations for AZ BVL activities.

**Lovie Tiedje, Sun City Hall of Fame President:** Lovie reported on Bruce Lamb's upcoming tournament scheduled for October 21<sup>st</sup>.

**Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President:** Roger informed the Committee that Don Meyer was the new Vice President and also noted the date of the annual meeting and tournament.

**Old Business:** None

**New Business:** Discussion was had by the Committee concerning the use of bowling ball equipment and ball delivery done during league play. These concerns will be brought to the League Officials for further evaluation.

**Adjournment:** The meeting adjourned at 9:50am.

**Next meeting:** October 5, 2017 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary